
This is not a typical prayer letter, and while we have much to update you on, we mainly seek prayer
through this letter. As I mentioned in our last update, our ministry has been under attack over the
past few months. Just as we thought things were calming down, we were hit with another blow.  

We received word this morning that, due to government rules changes, we will lose our sponsorship
within the next few weeks. According to the new government guidelines, the church cannot
sponsor anyone who is not employed and working within their ministry, as well as receiving
payment through the sponsoring ministry. For this reason, the church will lose its sponsorship
license by May 15th, after which all of us who were previously sponsored will have 60 days to find a
new sponsor or be forced to leave the country. The church sponsoring us also sponsors many
missionaries throughout the UK, so this change affects many ministries.

From what we have been told, the process for new sponsorship will be difficult and likely
expensive. We have been advised to hire a solicitor to help us through the process and act hastily
to have everything done before the deadline.

We are devastated by this news and ask you to please pray on our behalf and for the others losing
their sponsorship. Pray for wisdom, guidance, provision, and grace to travel whatever road we may
face in the coming months.  

God is doing a good work here in Wales, and we are finally beginning to see growth from the seeds
we’ve planted. We are not ready to leave this field. There is still so much to be done, and we don’t
believe God is finished with us here yet. Please, help us pray that God will meet each of our needs
in this situation promptly and that everything will work out for His honor and glory.

If you want to help meet any financial needs this process will create, you can direct the funds to
our mission board with the note, Sponsorship Funds. They will make sure it gets to us.
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In Christ's Hand,
Jason and Dana Rongione 
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But as for me, my prayer is unto thee, O Lord, in an
acceptable time: O God, in the multitude of thy mercy
hear me, in the truth of thy salvation. - Psalm 69:13

We cannot thank you enough for your love and prayers. This news has shaken us,
but we trust that God will get us through this and teach us some valuable lessons
along the way. Thank you, in advance, for lifting us and this particular need up in
prayer. We love and appreciate all you do for us.


